
Monkleigh Primary School News 
A PLACE TO SMILE, A PLACE TO SHARE, A PLACE TO SUCCEED 
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Monkleigh Primary School, Monkleigh, BIDEFORD, Devon.  EX39 5JY                                                            Office hours 8:30-2:30 daily during term time.  

 

 

 

 

 

DO NOT 

SEND YOUR 

CHILD TO 

SCHOOL IF 

THEY HAVE 

SYMPTOMS 

OF 

COVID TO 

INCLUDE  

NEW  
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HIGH TEMP,
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OF SMELL 

AND TASTE  
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NEW START TIMES:  8:40am FSU, 8:50am Class 2 (Yrs 3 & 4) 9:00am Class 1 (Yrs 1 

& 2) 9:10am Class 3 (Yrs 5 & 6)  

NEW FINISH TIMES: 2:40pm (Caterpillars) 2:50pm (Butterflies) FSU, 3:00pm Class 

2 (Yrs 3 & 4) 3:15pm Class 1 (Yrs 1 & 2) 3:25pm Class 3 (Years 5 & 6)  

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children  

 

It seems hard to believe that we are into the final two weeks of a very long and tricky term 

for everybody. The extremely challenging times in early January have certainly moved 

forward, and we’re starting to enjoy some spring weather which lifts everyone’s spirit. The 

children in school continue to take things in their stride and I think that you can all be very 

proud of your children for adapting and responding so well. 

All the children seemed to really enjoy their zoom dance session this week and several are 

now hoping to carry this on with dance lessons when possible! 

We were actually able to see the whole school together last week for the first time in quite a 

while when we carried out our fire practice – all classes assembled – well distanced from each 

other on the playground and we were all able to give a wave to other classes!  It was lovely to 

see the whole school together even if only for a fire practice!   

Thank you for all our parents and carers who attended their child’s 

zoom parents meeting. This certainly does seem to be very successful 

– we nearly had 100% attendance, it is much easier for families to 

attend via zoom and something we may consider carrying on with in the 

future. Also thank you for all the positive comments that were 

expressed by many parents, it is much appreciated. 

 

Our Wear it Red Day raised £115.80 for Comic Relief!  Thank you everyone! 

 

Just a polite reminder regarding our school uniform, I fully appreciate that it may have been 

difficult initially to sort this out in time for the reopening but I would now expect to see 

children in the correct uniform where possible. Thank you. 

I also need to remind you that the school has a responsibility to continue to track and trace 

any cases of COVID-19 over the Easter break. Please be aware that any test results should be 

reported to the school via email or Dojo. 

We have a shorter week next week as it’s Good Friday, and we’re celebrating by having fish 

and chips as school dinners on Thursday as an end of term treat.  This day is also a non school 

uniform day (see School Council news below) 

Stars of the week 

Congratulations to all of our stars!  Here are our stars from last week.  Well done to you all.  

 

FSU – Esther & Skylar Class 1 – Mason  Class 2 – Riley  Class3 – Kate 

Karen Reeves   (Head Teacher) 

 

25th Mar 

2021 



 

 School Council News 
 
We have decided to have a non school uniform day on Thursday 1st 
April (The last day before Easter Holidays).  The School Council are 
asking for a £1 donation (all monies raised will go to school projects). 

 
Just for Fun!  The School Council are giving each class 2 Easter Eggs 
which 2 lucky members of the class could win!  Names will be drawn 
out of a hat.  Good Luck!  
 
FSU – Henry & Darcie   Class 1 – Florence C & Alex    Class 2 – Lennie & Sofia   Class 3 

 

 

 

REMEMBER 
TO BRING A 

COAT TO 
SCHOOL 

FSU –  It is our Parents Evening for Butterflies today,  25th March. We will hold additional 

meetings later this term for parents of our younger children.  

 

Please ensure your child has waterproofs and a complete change of clothing at school as we 

get outside as much as we can.   

 

Class 3 -  London Residential. We are working hard in the 

background to be able to get you definite information 

about our London residential. Although there is a road map 

out of lockdown, there are at present still restrictions, 

and there is a chance that it may not be possible to go 

ahead with this trip. The department of education are expected to make an announcement 

next week regarding school residentials, and so we should know more very soon. Rest assured 

we will let you know as soon as we have more details. 
 

 
 

Thank  you for remembering your trainers every day.  The children enjoyed taking part in a 

virtual dance festival yesterday as part of a multi school event.  Thanks to 

Barnstaple’s Unlimited Dance Company for teaching us the moves! 
 

Any questions? Please find me or contact me at sport@monkleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk     

 
ALWAYS CHECK 
YOUR CHILD IN 

AND OUT OF B&T 
CLUB.  THANK 

YOU. 

“B” Club (8:00 drop off) - £4.00 (We are still unable to offer food at this time)  

“T” Club has stopped until further notice        

 From 8th March 2021  

We will continue to run breakfast club from 8am everyday and you can make your bookings on 

Parentmail up until May half term. We ‘re hopeful to be able to resume tea club once we are no 

longer restricted to bubbles dependent on interest. We will review this after May half term. 

. 

 

We Need You!  Please find attached to this week’s email a very important letter about FOMS 

and fundraising this year.   

mailto:sport@monkleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk


 

 

 

School Dinners  
 

 

 

You are now able to book meals right up until the end of Summer term.  

A reminder that you need to book 8 days in advance.    

 You can amend / change meal choices within the booking window, so if 

you have booked in error, you will need to cancel/change.  

 

Please try to get into the habit of ordering well in advance.  If your child 

has no dinner ordered and has not brought a packed lunch, you will be 

sent a text asking you to bring one in.  Mrs Mayo caters for known 

numbers and it may not be possible to order on the day (if you have 

missed the deadline, please phone the office by a Thursday afternoon 

and Mrs Beer can manually input choices). 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Monday Afternoons - 

FSU 

FSU need waterproofs and boots for the garden.  

Thursdays – Class 1  
No School uniform is needed 

on this day.  

Class 1 can come to School in PE clothes with boots and coats for 

the afternoon outdoor session.  

Fridays – Class 2  

No School uniform is 

needed on this day.  

Class 2 can come to School in PE clothes with boots and coats for 

outdoor learning.  

Thurs 25th March 1pm 

onwards 

FSU (Butterflies only) online Parent/Teacher meetings 

Thursday 1st April 

Last day of term. 

School Council Non Uniform Day. Suggested donation of £1 for 

school projects.  There will also be fish and chips for school 

dinners on this day, as it is the last day of term 

Friday 2nd April Start of Easter Holidays 

Monday 19th April Non Pupil Day (Staff training) 

Tuesday 20th April  Children back to school 
  

You May be interested in....  
Get A Free Action Plan With Simple Steps To Help You Look After Your Mental Health.  

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/ 

 

Snippets are a weekly round-up of information relating to Children With 

Additional Needs, produced by Signpost Plus.  You can sign up to have this 

information sent directly to your email or you can view previous newsletters 

here:-  snippets  
 

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/
https://childrenandfamilyhealthdevon.nhs.uk/signpostplus/

